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April 2, 2020 

 

The Honorable Doug Ducey 

Office of Governor Doug Ducey 

Arizona State Capitol 

Ninth Floor 

1700 West Washington Street 

Phoenix, AZ 85007 

 

Re: Essential Services List 

 

Dear Governor Ducey: 

 

In this time of unprecedented crisis, we recognize that there is no simple playbook for elected 

leaders. We understand that to help stop the spread of COVID-19 and make it out successfully on the 

other side every level of government will need to work collaboratively in the best interest of residents. 

 

Data clearly shows that communities who have implemented early and strict social distancing, 

coupled with aggressive testing, were not only more successful in stopping the spread of COVID-19 but 

were able to economically recover more quickly following the apex of the virus. We would like to see 

these same measures implemented in Arizona so that our residents can benefit from the lessons learned 

in other communities. 

 

In accordance with this guidance, we believe the creation of a much more condensed list of 

“essential” services should be implemented uniformly across Arizona. We know every community has 

different needs, however, clear guidance on what defines an “essential” service has been put forth by the 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security, through their Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency 

(CISA). 

 

The CISA list of “essential” services is comprehensive and works to identify workers who 

conduct a range of operations and services that are typically essential to continued critical infrastructure 

viability. CISA states that “The industries they support represent, but are not limited to, medical and 

healthcare, telecommunications, information technology systems, defense, food and agriculture, 

transportation and logistics, energy, water and wastewater, law enforcement, and public works.” 

 

Nowhere on this list are personal hygiene services, such as beauty salons or manicurists. We 

believe in tailoring the state’s list of essential services, we should also be focused on the message we are 

sending to Arizonans. Although recreation is not defined as an essential service or activity by CISA, we 

do believe that getting outside into nature is important for the mental and physical health of residents. 

However, we believe that keeping social locations open, such as golf course clubhouses and barber 

shops, sends a signal that this virus is not as serious as it truly is.  We strongly urge you to tailor your list 

of essential services in support of the healthcare workers and first responders risking their health to keep 

our community safe from COVID-19. We have heard from multiple healthcare organizations and first  



   
           

OFFICE OF MAYOR KATE GALLEGO 

200 WEST WASHINGTON STREET, 11TH FLOOR, PHOENIX, ARIZONA  85003-1611 

 

responders who fear that should more restrictive measures not be put into place before a surge in cases 

hits, the time to act will have already passed. 

 

We thank you for your consideration on this topic and hope to work beside you in the coming 

days, weeks, and months to keep all Arizonans safe and healthy. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

     

  

  

      

 
 
 
                
    

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


